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80th Birthday Celebration: Come help the 
family of Theo “Dutchie” Wiegers celebrate 
his 80th birthday. June 16 at the Cymbria Lions 
Club. Open house (kitchen party) from 7:30pm 
to 8:30pm, dance to follow . Best wishes only. 
Please bring your instruments to join in at the 
Kitchen Party!! 
The Farmers' Bank of Rustico Museum, ad-
jacent to St. Augustine's Church, is a bilingual 
National Historic Site featuring a Museum 
with a dynamic permanent exhibition, the 
Doucet House and Rustico and Area genea-
logical information. It opens June 1: Monday 
to Saturday, 9:30am - 5:30pm; Sunday, 1:00-
5:00pm. Check www.farmersbank.ca or call 
902-963-3168. Admission is charged.  
Festival of Small Halls at Cymbria Lions 
Club Friday June 15 at 7:30pm. Story Times 
and Punchlines featuring James Mullinger, 
Dennis King, Alan Buchanan and Michael 
Pendergast. Tickets $25 each. Available at 
Cymbria Lions lounge and Gallants Irving. Get 
your tickets early so you won't be disap-
pointed. 
Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tues. at 10am in 
the vestry of St. Augustine’s Church. In the 
event of a morning funeral at St. Augustine’s, 
meeting will be held at 1pm. Call 902-894-
3503 for more information. 
Dance, Dance, Dance the night away every 
second Saturday at Rustico Bay Senior’s Club 
at 2104 Church Rd. in Rustico. The band 
Country Steel, comprised of five very talented 
musicians provides the great sounding music 
with a mix of everything from country to rock 
and roll. Next dance is Saturday, June 9 from 8 
to 11 then every second Saturday. Join us for a 
great night of fun. Everyone 35 and over is 
welcome. Admission at the door. Light lunch 
served.  
Rustico Bay Senior’s Club card games are 
finished for the season and will resume in Sep-
tember. 

Star of the Sea Seniors’ Club: Card party 
will be held every Tuesday at 7:30pm. Every-
one welcome. There are prizes, a light lunch 
and 50/50 draw. 
Star of the Sea Seniors Group will be hold-
ing their next monthly meeting on Wednesday 
June 13 at 11am. Please note time and date 
change for this month only. After the meeting 
lunch will be at Route 2 Diner in Hazel Grove. 
Members who wish to go to lunch should 
phone Jan King 902 621 0511 before Friday 
June 8. 
Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser: There will 
be a pancake breakfast on June 10 from 8:30-
noon at the Cymbria Lions Club. Cost is $10 
for large plate and $6 for small plate. The pro-
ceeds will be going to the Canadian charity 
Live Different. Live Different focuses on send-
ing volunteer groups to third world countries 
to help build or rebuild self sustaining commu-
nities. In February of 2019, Nicole Cormier 
will be travelling with a group to the Domini-
can Republic to build a home for a family in 
need as part of those efforts. Every penny 
earned by this fundraiser is going directly to 
this build and will help pay for the materials 
needed for the home they are building and  
will also cover the cost of translators and the 
build crew who will be teaching them how to 
build a house.  
You Could Save a Life: Give Blood, call 1-
800-236-6283 for appointment. 

Body and Blood of Christ  June 3, 2018 
Weekly Mass Schedule 

Monday: No Mass 
Tuesday: 9am Stella Maris 
Wednesday: 9am St. Augustine’s for Bob 
Nelson 
Thursday: 9am Stella Maris 
Friday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Saturday: 6pm Stella Maris for Norman 
Peters 
Sunday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Sunday: 10:30am St. Augustine’s  
Fr. Raj Santiago:  Office: 902-963-2245 
                        Cell: 902-393-0572          
        Email: rajstaugustin@gmail.com 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638 
Janet Doiron  902-963-3247 
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Carol Probert 902-963-3089 
Confessions: Fr. Raj is available in the 
vestries after weekday masses for the 
sacrament of Reconciliation. All are 
encouraged to experience the Mercy and Love 
of the Ever Forgiving Father 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal 
Preparation. 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Sick & 
Dying will be said following weekday Masses. 
Communion at Home: If you know of 
anyone who should be receiving communion 
at home because of inability to attend church, 
please contact one of the pastoral associates. 
Hospital or Home Visits: If you have a 
family member or friend in the hospital, at 
home or other care facility who would like to 
see a priest please call Fr. Raj 

OUR PRAYER LIST 
Alan, Evan, Grace, John, Laura, Edmond 

Gallant, Theresa Gallant, Norma Gauthier, 
Nellie Johnson, Carol MacIsaac, Des 
Nantes, Dane Simpson, Susie Smith 

To have a name added or removed from the 
prayer line please contact 

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Angela Gallant 902-963-3438 
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516 

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-963-2245 

Scent Free: Please avoid scented products  
in our churches. Some parishioners are 
strongly allergic to chemical fragrances. 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin 
notices to bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com or 
call Francis @ 902-886-2761. Deadline for 
weekly bulletins is Thurs. at 4pm. 

 
 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 
Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

Last Week’s Collections & Donations 
St. Augustine’s Sunday: $791.00 

St. Anne’s Sunday: N/A 
Stella Maris Saturday: $820.00 

Papal Charities: $20.00 
Cemetery Fund: $125.00 

Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 
 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 
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Unit Notices 
Parish Survey 2018: In the interest of Pastoral 
Planning, the Unit Pastoral Council requests 
the assistance of parishioners in identifying 
who is present in our churches and asks for 
volunteers to participate in our various church 
ministries. To this end, a volunteer survey and 
census form will be made available during 
weekend Masses in all three parishes for the 
next two weekends: June 2-3 and June 9-10. 
Your cooperation in this endeavor is greatly 
appreciated. 
CWL June get together on Tuesday June 12 
at Route 2 Diner in Fredericton at 5pm. Choice 
of oven baked fish and vegetables or a soup 
and sandwich (no deep fried items). Good 
choice of desserts available. Please give your 
name and choice of meal to Joan @963-2559 
before June 6. Note: the card party planned for 
June 4 has been postponed to a later date. 
Daily Mass Schedule Change: Please note 
effective June 7, Thursday Mass time will 
change to 9am in Stella Maris. 
Graduates Mass: All graduates in the John 
Paul II pastoral unit and their families are in-
vited to mass Sunday, June 10, at St. Anne's at 
9am. Graduates are requested to meet before 
mass in the vestry to go in the procession. 

St. Anne’s Notices 
Ministries for June: Proclaimer: Lori Ann 
MacFarlane Youth Proclaimer: Julie 
Vanleeuwen Eucharistic Minister: Charlie 
Gallant Ministers of Hospitality: Denis Doi-
ron, Jacinta Doiron, Mike Doiron Offertory: 
June 3  Mike & Jacinta Doiron, June 10 Ron 
& Nancy MacKinnon & Family, June 17 Leo-
nard & Jane Peters, June 24 Ray & Karrie 
Murphy & Family 
Fellowship Sunday: We are going to try and 
start a tradition in St. Anne's by having a 
"Fellowship Sunday" the last Sunday of every 
month. We should take the time to sit and talk 
with our neighbours and friends. So join us in 

the Bolger room after mass the last Sunday of 
every month for some coffee, tea and treats.  
A Reid Reunion will be held on August 3, 4 
and 5. The schedule of events and registration 
forms can be found at our website: reidreun-
ion.wordpress.com Please have forms in by 
June 30. Many events are planned for Friday 
and Saturday and a memorial service will be 
held at St. Anne’s church on August 5 after the 
morning mass and a gathering in the church 
basement will follow. Any questions please 
email moemacneill@hotmail.ca 
Thank You: The cemetery committee would 
like to thank all those who came out last Satur-
day and helped with our yearly clean up. We 
had a great turnout and we are very thankful to 
all that came. One of the largest crowds we’ve 
ever had show up. 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
The Annual Stella Maris Collection: Special 
envelopes will be mailed during this week to 
all parishioners Your contribution may be re-
turned by placing it in the week-end collection 
(especially over the next 3 week-ends, if possi-
ble) or mailing it in the self-addressed enve-
lope. We ask that you be as generous as you 
can. Extra envelopes will be available at the 
back of the Church. Thank you!  

Diocese Notices 
Stay Connected Youth Retreat: All youth 
ages 15 and up are invited to a day retreat at 
St. Paul’s Parish in Summerside on July 21. 
The retreat will begin at 9:30am with Mass 
and the Holy Eucharist, followed by a wel-
coming and registration. This retreat will focus 
on God’s love and the relationship we have 
with him. Throughout the day, there will be a 
variety of activities, as well as the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation and Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament. The day will conclude at 4pm. 
Light lunch and refreshments included. Ad-
mission is free. Deadline for registration is 
July 17th. For more info or to register: (902) 
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436-5386 or sacredheartpei@gmail.com. 
Twenty-Ninth Diocesan Scripture Institute: 
July 2-5, St. Pius X Church, Charlottetown. 
Peter and Paul: Apostles and Martyrs. Led by 
Dr. Pheme Perkins. Brochures available in the 
churches. All welcome!  
Corpus Christi Procession: At St. Patrick's 
Church in Grand River, on the Solemnity of 
the Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), 
June 3, a Eucharistic Procession will be made 
to honour the great gift of the Holy Eucharist 
and to walk with Jesus in community. The 
celebration will begin at 3pm with exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament and a short time of 
prayer. There will then be an outdoor proces-
sion, which will be followed by a time of ado-
ration, and will conclude with a light recep-
tion. Everyone is welcome. 
Martha Spirituality Centre presents (902-
367-3103 or srgemma@eastlink.ca) Registra-
tion required. Getting a Handle on Stress 
Workshop #1 On Thursday June 7 and re-
peated on June 14 at 7pm with Louise Carota. 
Donations accepted each evening. Getting 
Along with Others and Ourselves #2 on Friday 
June 8 and repeated on June 15 at 7pm with 
Louise Carota. Donations accepted each eve-
ning. 
Canadian Gold Mining in the Dominican 
Republic is the topic of a presentation and dia-
logue to be held on Sunday, June 10 at 2pm at 
Our Lady of the Assumption Parish Hall, 
Stratford. Ryan MacRae will speak from the 
Dominican Republic (DR) on this issue, using 
distance communication technology. Ryan is a 
missionary with the Latin American Mission 
Program (LAMP) in the DR where he has re-
searched the operations of GoldQuest Corp, a 
Vancouver-based company. Two other LAMP 
members recently returned from the Domini-
can Republic and Guatemala, Father Eddie 
Cormier and Maureen Larkin respectively, will 
also have up-to-date information on how the 
Canadian mining industry operates in the Car-

ibbean and Central America. The presentation 
is part of LAMP’s Annual General Meeting.  
Connolly Estate Bursaries are now available 
to qualifying university students in their first, 
second, third or fourth year. A change in pol-
icy means university students can now receive 
support for a maximum of four years (not 
two). In addition, college students who are 
completing a joint program/degree may also 
qualify during their university studies. The 
bursaries are open to full-time university stu-
dents who are Roman Catholic, and Irish in 
heritage. Applicants must demonstrate finan-
cial need. Apply before August 31 at 
www.owenconnollyestate.com. Recent bur-
saries have been in the range of $3,000/year, 
though they may be lower depending on mar-
ket returns and the number of applicants.  

Community Notices 
Games + Learning = Lots of Fun: Come one, 
come all! We are having a lot of laughs and 
learning happening on Wednesday afternoons 
from 1- 4pm at St. Monica’s Chapel at St. 
Augustine’s. We welcome new people every 
week so don’t worry about being the new per-
son. Come on out and get out of the house! 
Our next games day will be June 6. 
A retirement reception for Reverend Barbara 
Wagner will be held at Central Queens United 
Church, Hunter River, on Sunday, June 24 
from 2-4pm. Celebration through music, com-
mentary, cake, ice cream and beverages will be 
provided. All are welcome. 
Central Queens United Church, Hunter 
River, will be hosting their annual Spring 
Roast Beef Dinner on Sat., June 9. Three seat-
ings: 4:00, 5:30, and 6:45 pm. Take outs to be 
picked up at 3:00 pm. Full course hot meal 
with shortcake for dessert. Bazaar table to 
browse. Tickets: $16/adult, $7/school children 
under 12 yrs. and free for preschoolers. Tickets 
should be ordered in advance from Debbie at 
902-964-2882. 


